
Planning and Zoning Commission Meeting Minutes of September 24, 2013: 

 

13-176Z  Conduct a Public Hearing to Consider/Discuss/Act on the 
Request by Sanchez & Associates, on Behalf of Greenway 
Investment Company for Approval of a Request to Rezone 
Fewer than 12 Acres from "PD" - Planned Development 
District and "REC" - Regional Employment Center Overlay 
District to "BG" - General Business District and "REC" - 
Regional Employment Center Overlay District, Generally 
to Modify the Development Standards, Located South and 
East of the Southeast Corner of Stacy Road and Custer 
Road 

 
 

Ms. Samantha Gleinser, Planner for the City of McKinney, explained the 

proposed rezoning request.  She stated that Staff recommends approval of the 

proposed rezoning request. 

Commission Member Thompson asked about the two businesses located near 

the northeast corner of the property.  Ms. Gleinser stated that there was a Chase Bank 

and CVS Pharmacy located there. 

Mr. Levi Wild, Sanchez and Associates, 220 E. Virginia St., McKinney, TX, 

concurred with the staff report. 

Chairperson Clark opened the public hearing and called for comments.  There 

being none, on a motion by Commission Member Hilton, seconded by Commission 

Member Gilmore, the Commission voted unanimously to close the public hearing and to 

recommend approval of the rezoning request as recommended by staff, with a vote of 

6-0-0. 

 Chairman Clark stated that the recommendation of the Planning and Zoning 

Commission will be forwarded to the City Council meeting on October 15, 2013.  

 


